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Hi everyone,  

A Request to All Residents of the Village of Arcanum, please locate your water shut off 

valve in your home.  Exercise annually. If you do not have a water shut off valve it is the 

recommendation of the Village to have one installed in case of an emergency.  

 

During regular business hours, Village personnel will be made available at no charge to 

Village customers requesting that their water be shut off or turned back on during the following time 

periods: 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. or 12:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. It shall be at the discretion of Village 

personnel what time they perform said services so long as the services are provided within the time 

periods enumerated herein. Customers who request that Village personnel come immediately or at a 

specific time will be charged a fee of $50.00 per disconnect and/or reconnect during regular business 

hours. The cost of after hour (including weekends and holidays) disconnections and/or reconnections for 

utility services provided by the Village of Arcanum to its customers shall be $100.00 per disconnect 

and/or reconnect. 

 

Per ORC 4933.19, we must notify the Public of the penalty for tampering with your water meter.   Only 

Utility Personnel can shut off the water meter to your home.   It is a first degree misdemeanor, which 

carries up to a $1,000.00 maximum fine. 

 

Fire Hydrant Flushing is scheduled for Tuesday, April 17 and Wednesday, April 18 from 7:00 am – 4:00 

pm with rain dates of April 24 & 25 . Your water may be discolored, please check your water prior to 

doing laundry. 

 

The removal of bats and sealing the old building is in progress.   Now it is time to discuss the use of this 

building for a long term plan.    We are open to any thoughts for this building.   In the near future we 

will be scheduling a town hall meeting so you can express desires, wants, concerns, and financing 

suggestions.   

 

The documents for the financing of a new building have been completed and are being submitted to 

USDA for loan approval.  Garmann/Miller has been selected as the Architect for making revisions, so 

we can come up with a final plan.  The new building will be located on the property owned by the 

Village on Albright Street near the VFW. 

 

We have made contact with a consulting firm to review our electric rates and costs, to make sure the 

electric rates are in line for billings each month.  

   

A reminder that the schools “SERVE ARCANUM” day is May 4
th

 from 8:30 -11:30 AM.   Contact 

Jason Stephan, Arcanum High School Principal at 692-5174 or jason_stephan@arcanum-

butler.k12.oh.us   Requests are due by April 13
th

. 

 

Enjoy the Easter bunny and most of all remember that Jesus died on the cross to forgive our sins. 

 

Respectfully                                      

 

“Judy’s on Duty” 
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